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Westerkirk Parish Library


To all Friends of Westerkirk Parish Library




May 2019 
This is the first Newsletter sent out by the Library Trustees. Its aim is to keep you informed of recent developments and our plans for the future in a year in which we hope to make progress in extending the Library and in improving its facilities.

We are delighted to have secured as Patrons of the Library Rt. Hon. David Mundell, Member of Parliament for Dumfriesshire, Clydesdale and Tweeddale, and the Lord Lieutenant of Dumfriesshire, Fiona Armstrong, Lady MacGregor of MacGregor. 
Over the past two years the Library has been reroofed with Burlington slates; with professional advice a new air-conditioning and heating system has been installed, and the windows have been fitted with blinds. Externally, the stonework has been partly repointed, though further work will be needed. The timbers have been repaired and resealed.

The Library has launched its own publications series, with ISBN numbers, and last winter brought out an edition of A Short History of the Woollen Industry in Langholm, Dumfriesshire from the manuscript of Arthur Bell, the Library’s most recent benefactor. The book has attracted considerable interest in Eskdale and beyond.
The Trustees intend to recatalogue the Library’s holdings, since the current catalogue has revealed numerous deficiencies. They are in contact with other ‘penny libraries’ in Scotland (three of which are in Dumfriesshire) who are also revising their catalogues. In this we are fortunate to be able to draw on the professional expertise of a retired librarian/archivist and his wife, a qualified cataloguer, who will advise us on the most suitable system. The current catalogue is already available on-line, and the Trustees plan to install internet access in the Library.

The Trustees are currently exploring ways of increasing both awareness and use of the Library. To that end they are about to send out a community questionnaire to gauge the level of local support and commitment. There will then be a feasibility study to determine what options are available and affordable: an extension, or a new building, or exploring the purchase of Westerkirk school (now closed) under the Community Asset Transfer scheme.
During this year’s Spring Fling arts festival in the region from 25th to 26th May the Library will be open from 10am to 3pm and the Trustees would encourage everyone with an interest in the Library and its future to call in.

Please circulate this Newsletter to anyone interested and we will be happy to add their names to the list of Friends. The Trustees can be contacted via e-mail: westerkirkparishlibrary@gmail.com or visit our website: westerkirkparishlibrary.org
Registered as a Charity in Scotland 1992.

Registered Charity Number: SCO 20308. 
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